MINUTES OF PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

TOWN OF EAGLE MOUNTAIN, UTAH

Eagle Mountian Commmunity Center

1655 E Heritage Dr

Eagle Mountain, UT  84043

June 22, 1999

5. Development Item:
Autumn Ridge Phase III – Final Plat Approval:

DRC Recommendations:
1. Make the requested changes as noted in the Town Engineer’s staff report.

2. The developers and lot owners/builders should sign an agreement acknowledging a potential utility capacity problem.

3. The Public Works Board recommends that all new subdivisions install conduit to each lot for future fiber optic installation.

4. Additional park improvements shall be required for the park located in the southeast corner of this project (this was an obligation of the approval of the preliminary plat and phase 1 of this project).

         Town Engineer Recommendations:
1. Extend centerline profiles minimum 300’ at end of streets in subdivision.

2. Utility plan needs to be submitted.

MOTION

Carl Allred moved to recommend approval of the Class II Autumn Ridge Phase III Final Plat subject to staff report and recommendations by the Town Engineer and DRC; subject to the Town Staff addressing the street parking on the circle on the west side of Phase III, that it be widened to accommodate parking; subject to the south park below phase I and II be totally completed before recordation of Phase III; and that the open space in the park as outlined by the surveying lines on the plat;  that the trail through that open space be provided from east to west and that the portion of the park outlined in there be completed satisfactory to the Town Staff.  Maureen Anderton seconded.
Carl Allred then commented about the landscaping in the open space.

Carl Allred amended his motion that it include the landscaping as drawn in their plat that is provided to the Town and that open space and park landscaping and development be completed upon 50% of building permits of Phase III or one year, whichever comes first; that the trail system must be completed to the adjoining subdivisions.  Maureen Anderton accepted this amendment.

There was a discussion about the timing of the parks being completed.

Carl Allred amended his motion that the parks that are part of Phases I, II, and III, be coordinated with the Town Staff and the approval of the Town Staff as to the amenities in those
 Park.  Maureen Anderton accepted this amendment.

Ayes: 4, Nays: 1.  Motion passed.  Diane Jacob voted against approval.

